








February 1, 2024 

The Honorable Pete Buttigieg 

United States Secretary of Transportation 

US. Department of Transportation 

1200 New Jersey Ave, SE 

Washington, DC 20590 

RE: Letter of Support for FY 2023-2024 Bridge Investment Program: Minnehaha County Bridges 
along County Highway 104, Minnehaha County, SD 

Dear Secretary Buttigieg, 

I am writing in support of the Minnehaha County Highway Department’s application for funding 
through the United States Department of Transportation’s Bridge Investment Program (BIP). The 
BIP funding would facilitate completion of the long-planned replacement/rehabilitation of three 
bridges along County Highway 104 east of Dell Rapids, SD. The Project aligns with the goals and 
priorities of BIP funding opportunity by restoring bridges to a state of good repair while doing so 
within the existing right-of-way and minimizing the need for relocations. It also improves 
transportation safety, reduces surface transportation-related greenhouse gas emissions, increases 
resilience to climate change, and promotes competitiveness of the U.S. economy. 

The existing bridges along County Highway 104 are in poor or fait condition and at risk of falling into 
poor condition within the next three years, which causes several operational and safety issues for the 
roadway users, freight haulers, and businesses along the corridor. These issues include structurally 
deficient and/or functionally obsolete bridges with poor deck condition and geometry and moderate 
scour conditions at underwater piers, among others. The project will address these transportation 
challenges and will result in a cohesive network that supports diverse community needs. Additionally, 
the project aligns with USDOT’s strategic goals and statutory project requirements of the BIP 
opportunity. 

The improvements to the three bridges along the project corridor will strengthen our transportation 
system and contribute to growth in our region, including the anticipated growth of Minnehaha County 
itself. 

I support Minnehaha County’s application for the funding of bridges along County Highway 104 and 
look forward to the infrastructure investment in our region through the Bipartisan Infrastructure Law. 
Please give this FY 2023-2024 BIP funding application your full consideration and if I can answer any 
questions, please do not hesitate to contact me. I may be reached at randy.gross@sdlegislature.gov. 

Sincerely, 
ao y ow * 

Se CE? 

Randy Gross 

25" District State Representative 

South Dakota State Legislature



January 23, 2024 

The Honorable Pete Buttigieg 

United States Secretary of Transportation 

U.S. Department of Transportation 

1200 New Jersey Ave, SE 

Washington, DC 20590 

RE: Letter of Support for FY 2023-2024 Bridge Investment Program: Minnehaha County Bridges 

along County Highway 104, Minnehaha County, SD 

Dear Secretary Buttigieg, 

I am writing in support of the Minnehaha County Highway Department’s application for funding 

through the United States Department of Transportation’s Bridge Investment Program (BIP). The 

BIP funding would facilitate completion of the long-planned replacement/rehabilitation of three 

bridges along County Highway 104 east of Dell Rapids, SD. The Project aligns with the goals and 

ptiorities of BIP funding opportunity by restoring bridges to a state of good repair while doing so 

within the existing right-of-way and minimizing the need for relocations. It also improves 

transportation safety, reduces surface transportation-related greenhouse gas emissions, increases 

resilience to climate change, and promotes competitiveness of the U.S. economy. 

The existing bridges along County Highway 104 are in poor or fair condition and at risk of falling into 

poor condition within the next three years, which causes several operational and safety issues for the 

roadway users, freight haulers, and businesses along the corridor. These issues include structurally 

deficient and/or functionally obsolete bridges with poor deck condition and geometry and moderate 

scour conditions at underwater piers, among others. The project will address these transportation 

challenges and will result in a cohesive network that supports diverse community needs. Additionally, 

the project aligns with USDOT’s strategic goals and statutory project requirements of the BIP 

opportunity. 

The improvements to the three bridges along the project corridor will strengthen our transportation 

system and contribute to growth in our region, including the anticipated growth of Minnehaha County 

itself. 

I support Minnehaha County’s application for the funding of bridges along County Highway 104 and 

look forward to the infrastructure investment in our region through the Bipartisan Infrastructure Law. 

Please give this FY 2023-2024 BIP funding application your full consideration and if I can answer any 

questions, please do not hesitate to contact me. I may be reached at 605.999.2948 (fill in your 

information). 

Tom Pischke 

State Senator — District 25



 

 

March 19, 2024 

The Honorable Pete Buttigieg 
United States Secretary of Transportation 
U.S. Department of Transportation 
1200 New Jersey Ave, SE 
Washington, DC 20590 
 
RE: Letter of Support for FY 2023-2024 Bridge Investment Program: Minnehaha County Bridges 

along County Highway 104, Minnehaha County, SD 

Dear Secretary Buttigieg, 

I am writing in support of the Minnehaha County Highway Department’s application for funding 
through the United States Department of Transportation’s Bridge Investment Program (BIP). The 
BIP funding would facilitate completion of the long-planned replacement/rehabilitation of three 
bridges along County Highway 104 east of Dell Rapids, SD. The existing bridges are in poor or fair 
condition and at risk of falling within the next three years, which causes several operational and safety 
issues for the roadway users, freight haulers, and businesses along the corridor.  

The improvements to the three bridges along the project corridor will address the transportation 
challenges, strengthen our transportation system and contribute to growth in our region, including the 
anticipated growth of Minnehaha County itself. Additionally, the project aligns with USDOT’s 
strategic goals and statutory project requirements of the BIP opportunity. 

I support Minnehaha County’s application for the funding of bridges along County Highway 104 and 
look forward to the infrastructure investment in our region through the Bipartisan Infrastructure Law.  

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

Joe Fiala 
Partner Relations Director 
South Dakota Governor’s Office of Economic Development 
 











 
 

 

 

March 19, 2024 
 
Sioux Metro Growth Alliance 
196 E 6th Street 
Suite 200 
Sioux Falls, SD 57104 
 
The Honorable Pete Buttigieg 
United States Secretary of Transportation 
U.S. Department of Transportation 
1200 New Jersey Ave, SE 
Washington, DC 20590 
 
RE: Letter of Support for FY 2023-2024 Bridge Investment Program: Minnehaha County 
Bridges along County Highway 104, Minnehaha County, SD 
 
Dear Secretary Buttigieg, 
 
I am writing in support of the Minnehaha County Highway Department’s application for 
funding through the United States Department of Transportation’s Bridge Investment 
Program (BIP). The BIP funding would facilitate completion of the long-planned 
replacement and rehabilitation of three bridges along County Highway 104 east of Dell 
Rapids, South Dakota. The project aligns with the goals and priorities of BIP funding 
opportunity by restoring bridges to a state of good repair while doing so within the existing 
right-of-way and minimizing the need for relocations. It also improves transportation 
safety, reduces surface transportation-related greenhouse gas emissions, increases 
resilience to climate change, and promotes competitiveness of the U.S. economy. 
  
The existing bridges along County Highway 104 are in poor or fair condition and at risk of 
falling into poor condition within the next three years, which causes several operational 
and safety issues for the roadway users, freight haulers, and businesses along the corridor. 
These issues include structurally deficient and/or functionally obsolete bridges with poor 
deck condition and geometry and moderate scour conditions at underwater piers, among 
others. The project will address these transportation challenges and will result in a cohesive 
network that supports diverse community needs. Additionally, the project aligns with 
USDOT’s strategic goals and statutory project requirements of the BIP opportunity.  
 
The improvements to the three bridges along the project corridor will strengthen our 
transportation system and contribute to growth in our region, including the anticipated 
growth of Minnehaha County itself. As South Dakota’s largest, non-profit, economic 
development organizations that focuses on empowering growth in the greater Sioux Falls 



 
 

 

 

MSA, this project would directly lead to increased safety, better access to and from our 
communities, and better economic outcomes for years to come. 
 
The Sioux Metro Growth Alliance supports Minnehaha County’s application for the 
funding of bridges along County Highway 104 and urges DOT’s support to the 
infrastructure investment in our region. We appreciate your full consideration of this 
funding request and would be happy to answer any questions on how important this is to 
our region. Please feel free to reach me directly at 605-679-7149 or at 
TylerT@siouxmetro.com. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Tyler Tordsen 
President & CEO 
Sioux Metro Growth Alliance 


	BIP-Support Letters-MinnehahaCounty
	03Letter of Support - Secretary Jundt SDDOT
	04Letter of Support - Rep. Johnson
	05Letter of Support - Sen. Rounds
	06Letter of Support - Sen. Thune
	07Letter of Support - State Rep. Randy Gross
	08Letter of Support - State Sen. Tom Pischke
	Signed LoS for Minnehaha County

	GOED LoS Minnehaha County Bridges 2024-03
	BIP-Support Letters-MinnehahaCounty
	02Letter of Support - City of Dell Rapids
	09Letter of Support - Rick Everist

	SMGA Letter of Support - Minnehaha County Highways Dept

